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Welcome
Thank you for choosing 
the Eventide Campus 

to be your home!

Gracewell: 
Beverly Eck

Marlo Henningsen
Jeanne Hoffman

Judy Johnson
Keri Kotz

Lucille Kruse
Monte Lapel

Allan Neddermeyer
Berdena Nemitz
David Pedersen

Arlo Riessen
Donald Schmidt

Helen Siemer

Silveridge Assisted 
Living:

Norman & Lorraine 
Christiansen

Gordon Wiebers 
Ruth Remmes

Realife Cooperative:
Rose Marquardt

Lana Henningsen

Published for the residents, families, friends and employees of the Eventide Community.

Graduates
Our graduates were on 

the Eventide campus for 
a short stay for rehabilita-
tion. It was a pleasure to 

serve you!

Gracewell:
Beverly Neuhaus
Gloria Vaughn
Bob Saunders

Lorraine Christiansen
Dennis Fineran
Ruth Remmes

In Memoriam
Our thoughts and 

prayers remain with the 
families and friends of 
those who have made 

their final journey.

Gracewell: 
Wallace Auen 
Judith Bruns 

Thomas Carlyle
Betty Henkelman

Norma Henningsen
Philip Ketelsen 

Howard McMinimee
Clayton Nobiling
David Outhouse
Richard Peters

Norma Schoenfeld
Lorraine Weinbrandt

Heritage Heights:
Linda Sloss 

Realife Cooperative: 
Sonny Gehring

From the CEO
The follow is an insert from recent article by Tim Mul-

laney of Skilled Nursing News. As a provider, it is important 
to share some of the same issues skilled nursing facilities 
(SNF)are having with residents on a Medicare Advantage 
Plan. The bottom line is how it affects resident’s benefits of 
care for a skilled nursing stay. 

The Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) is 
taking steps to ensure that patients are not inappropriately 
denied coverage for post-acute care in particular settings by 
Medicare Advantage organizations (MAOs). CMS raised the 
issue as part of a proposed rule issued on Dec. 15, stating 
that MAOs generally cannot apply coverage criteria that is 
more restrictive than traditional Medicare coverage, as de-
termined by national coverage determination (NCDs), local 
coverage determinations (LCDs) and Medicare laws. This 
also applies to certain “substantive coverage criteria and 
benefit conditions” that are not governed by an NCD or LCD, 
including transfers to post-acute settings.

“For example, if an MA patient is being discharged from 
an acute care hospital and the attending physician orders 
post-acute care at a SNF because the patient requires skilled 
nursing care on a daily basis in an institutional setting, the 

MA organization cannot deny coverage for the SNF care and 
redirect the patient to home health care services unless the 
patient does not meet the coverage criteria required for SNF 
care in §§ 409.30-409.36 and proposed §422.101(b) and 
(c),” the proposed rule states.

CMS solicited comment on various related topics, including 
how MAOs preauthorize treatment in discrete increments; 
enrollee timelines to file appeals regarding termination of 
services; and how reinstatement of services is handled fol-
lowing quality improvement organization (QIO) decisions. 

The American Hospital Association (AHA) praised the 
proposed rule. “The AHA has previously raised concerns 
about the negative effects of certain Medicare Advantage 
practices and policies that have the potential to directly 
harm patients through unnecessary care delays or outright 
denial of covered services,” stated Ashley Thompson, AHA 
senior vice president of public policy analysis and develop-
ment. “CMS’ proposed rule includes helpful provisions to 
ensure more consistency between Medicare Advantage and 
traditional Medicare by curtailing overly restrictive policies 
that can impede access to care and add cost and burden to 
the health care system

First Ever Crawford County Eight Over Eighty 
Honored 

Each year the Eventide Community celebrates 
Older American’s Month within our campus, 
and this year decided to develop the Eight Over 
Eighty concept to do something special for the 
community. It was decided to seek nominations 
and recognize 8 Crawford County citizens over 
the age of 80 who have had positive contribu-
tions to our community throughout their life-
time. 

Throughout our life, we often either don’t take 
the time to celebrate our achievements, do not 
realize their significance while we live them, or 
are simply too humble to celebrate them. With 
this in mind, the 8 Over 80 initiative was devel-
oped to provide an opportunity look back and 
reminisce on each of your contributions, as well 
as take the time to thank each of them for making Crawford County a better place.

We received numerous nominations by family & friends of individuals who met and excelled in the areas of career achieve-
ment, leadership, community support, participation in civic organizations and shared passions. A committee of tenants and 
employees throughout the 4 eventide campus buildings was created to rank each nomination based on a scoring matrix. 
While all are deserving of honors for their lives full of dedication and achievement, the following eight were chosen as they 
excelled in these categories and stood out amongst their peers.                                                             (Continued on pages 2 & 3)

Crawford County
2022 Eight Over Eighty

BOB ANDRESEN ORVILLE BOHLMANN ROGER CONRAD CLARENCE HOFFMAN

BARBARA KOCH MARGARET
TRIERWEILER

DON UKER GORDON WIEBERS
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Eventide Campus Staff News

January:
Doreen Adams, Director of Nursing, RN, 16 years
Karen Beam, Environmental Supervisor, 9 years

Connie Ellis, Activity Assistant, 6 years
Joana Gomez, Certified Nursing Assistant, 3 years
Tammy Langholdt, Physical Therapy Assistant, 

29 years
Amalia Velasquez, Licensed Practical Nurse, 2 years

Mayra Zarazua, Tenant Companion, 2 years
February:

Angela Aldana, Licensed Practical Nurse, 18 years
Mindi Baker, Chief Executive Officer, 22 years

Jackie Boggs, Registered Nurse, 5 years
Jenelle Higginbottom, Cook, 44 years

Kim Korwes, Tenant Relations Coordinator, 12 years

Mary Ann Neppl, Registered Nurse, 9 years
Kelsey Tippery, Certified Nursing Assistant, 

12 years
Manivone Villalovos, Certified Nursing Assistant, 

18 years
Diana Wiges, Cook, 12 years.

March: 
Jennifer Cisneros, Housekeeper, 1 year

Tony Ernsperger, Certified Medication Aide, 6 years
Blenda Gossage, Laundry Assistant, 19 years
Lori Magnuson, Nurse Manager, RN, 6 years
Denise Malcom, Certified Nursing Assistant, 

8 years
Roxie Neumann, Dietary Assistant, 30 years
Keli Remmick, Laundry Assistant, 26 years

Welcome Carolyn Coe Bruck & Mary Jo Pfeifer! 
Please help us welcome two new employees to the leadership team on the Eventide Campus – 

Carolyn Coe Bruck and Mary Jo Pfeifer! 
Upon Deb Steinkuehler’s retirement after 28 years, Carolyn Coe Bruck assumed the role of Di-

etary Manager. Carolyn comes to us with experience from Denison Job Corps & Farmland. Upon 
Mary Burhoop’s retirement after 32 years, Mary Jo Pfeifer assumed the role of Nurse Manager. 
Mary Jo had been working for Gracewell as a Registered Nurse since 2021. Prior to her employ-
ment here, she worked for Denison Job Corps as an Instructor. 

We are thankful for the long-term commitment from both Deb and Mary, and wish them noth-
ing but the best in their retirement years! Next time you are at Gracewell, make sure to stop to 
introduce yourselves to Carolyn and Mary Jo and give these ladies a warm welcome!

We welcome the following new staff 
members to the Gracewell Nursing Home:

Dietary Department:
Tanya Niles, Dietary Assistant

Stephanie Rodriguez, Dietary Assistant
Magaly Salgado, Dietary Assistant

Nursing Department:
Connie Chavez, Registered Nurse

Katie Utech, Certified Nursing Assistant 
Paige Whitenack, Certified Nursing Assistant

BreeAnna Whitenack, Certified Nursing 
Assistant

We welcome the following new staff 
members to the Silveridge Assisted Living:

Nursing Department:
Sarah Hillhouse, Tenant Companion

Anniversaries 
“Congratulations” to the following Eventide Campus Staff for working one year or more:

New Staff

by Human Resource Coordinator,  
Pat Schechinger  

Robert Andresen, 
Nominated by 
Lori Brockman

This man is my role model, my 
hero and my dad. He is one the most 
caring, honest, trustworthy, and 
give-you-the-shirt-off-your-back 
kind of man. In his active 80s he is 
serving as mayor (of Schleswig). He 
spends countless hours in that ca-
pacity by working on street repairs, 
snow removal, helping with city-
wide cleanup, and the list goes on 
and on. His work ethic is beyond 
measurable, putting a younger man 
to shame.

He continues to work, enjoying 
his CDL whenever or whomever 
gives him a call to haul this or that 
for them. He is a man that if you 
need help, he will make every effort 
to be there. His faith and military 
service are important in his life as 
evidenced by his countless hours of 
contributions to the church and the 
VFW, serving in different capacities. 
Friends and family are a treasure to 
him.

He enjoys the “pranks” and shar-
ing “trinkets” with Schleswig town 
buddies, providing a new food for 
the coffee group to taste, or just 
there having a meaningful or heart-
felt conversation with friends. As 
a family man, he has always been 
there. Both my mother and father 
have been great role models and a 
true inspiration. I am truly blessed to 
call this nominee, Robert Andresen, 
my dad.

Orville Bohlmann, 
Nominated by 

Pastor Brian Rihner
Throughout his life he has made 

many positive contributions to the 
Denison community. As the founder 
of a successful business in Denison, 
he built the original factory from the 
ground up, employing a number of 
construction workers building the 
concrete form buildings that made 
up the factory.

Once the factory was operational, 
Denison had a new industry in town 
while offering quality employment 
to many employees that continues 
to this day. One of his concrete form 

buildings on 7th Street that began as 
a carpet store was eventually used 
by Boys Town for a boys and girls 
home for a number of years, while 
another building he built housed the 
county soil conservation offices. In 
addition, he built the chapel at Oak-
land Cemetery designed as a worship 
and meeting place to serve the com-
munity.

In 1970 he bought and began de-
veloping land that became the North-
wood Heights area on the north side 
of Denison. Along with building 
many of the houses, this included 
building a road that connected the 
development to the rest of the town. 
Later, when the town needed a new 
middle school, he not only donated 
the five acres the school sits on, he 
also paid half of the bill to build the 
road from the high school to the 
middle school, which included all of 
the utilities, sewer and plumbing. 
In addition, he donated land for the 
sidewalks, connecting the middle 
school to the other parts of Denison.

He also bought, renovated and 
staffed the Red Lantern restaurant 
in Denison as well as the Villa Lodge 
and Restaurant in Carroll and the 
Lakewood Ballroom in Lake View.

He served four years as presi-
dent of the Denison Chamber of 
Commerce along with being on the 
(city’s) appeal board. He was named 
the chairman of a fundraising com-
mittee that was formed to save the 
local community college, which 
reached its goal. He served on many 
committees and ministries at Zion 
Lutheran Church in Denison. He was 
president of the PTL for six years for 
Zion School, coming up with innova-
tions to get parents involved in the 
school. He also served as a trustee 
for the church and on the cemetery 
board. Additionally, he was selected 
as the fundraising chairman for Our 
Savior Lutheran Church, which met 
its goal so that the church could be 
built.

He is a military veteran who served 
20 years in the National Guard, re-
tiring as a full colonel. He served as 
company commander, then even-
tually battalion commander for the 

battalion headquartered in Sioux 
City. While serving his country, his 
military service helped support the 
growth of the business, which has 
made many contributions to the 
Denison community. He has shown 
passion for serving the Denison 
Community throughout his life, and 
his leadership in many community 
organizations helped many families 
and individuals in Denison.

Roger Conrad, 
Nominated by Jody Buetel

He grew up and lived his whole 
life in Manilla, graduating from the 
local high school. After graduation 
he joined the United States Marine 
Corps. He is a proud Marine and was 
able to go back to Fort Pendleton in 
2016 for his platoon to receive a 60-
year recognition and still enjoys get-
ting together with his Marine Corps 
buddies today.

He has been married to his lifelong 
sweetheart for 63 years and together 
they raised a family of four children. 
They have loved watching their fam-
ily grow, adding nine grandchildren 
and 14 great grandchildren.

He owned and operated a third-
generation painting and wallpaper 
business based in Manilla. After 
years of painting, he then became 
the postmaster at the Manilla Post 
Office. Upon retiring from the Post 
Office, he drove veterans to their 
medical appointments for the Craw-
ford County Veteran’s Administra-
tion. He also drove residents of the 
Eventide Nursing Home to medical 
appointments and volunteered as 
Santa to bring all the residents some 
holiday cheer.

He is a member of the American 
Legion and participates in the Color 
Guard. In 2005 he volunteered with 
the American Red Cross to help the 
people affected by Hurricane Katrina 
in the Southeastern states.

He has also volunteered his time to 
many local groups and organizations 
including the Manilla Volunteer Fire 
Department, the Lions Club, member 
of the Manilla City Council, and is a 
member of the Sacred Heart Catholic 
Church in Manilla.

In his spare time, you can find 

him golfing with his friends on the 
Senior League at M & M Country 
Club, fishing with his longtime fish-
ing buddy Joleen (but is sure not to 
out-fish her) and attending lots of 
graduations, weddings, baptisms, 
first communions, sporting events 
and everything in between for his 
beloved grandchildren and great-
grandchildren.

Roger Conrad is a faith, family and 
country kind of guy who is deeply 
devoted to all three.

Clarence Hoffman, 
Nominated by Kurt Miller

He contributes in so many ways to 
our community. He and his wife have 
given generously to projects large 
and small. To name a few, Crawford 
County Memorial Hospital, Boulders 
Conference Center, Gracewell Nurs-
ing Facility, Denison Community 
Schools and Denison Country Club.

He is an extremely successful busi-
ness owner with insurance agencies 
in approximately 12 towns in North-
west low for the last 40 plus years. 
He has been a leader in Crawford 
County for all those years through 
support of individuals and local or-
ganizations. He is always promoting 
Denison and Crawford County.

When thinking of a saying that de-
scribes Clarence Hoffman, I always 
think of, “The glass is half full.”

  Barbara Koch, 
Nominated by Marcy Lar-

son and Donna Koch
She has been a lifelong resident of 

Kiron for 83 years. After graduating 
from Denison High School, she at-
tended Immanuel Hospital School of 
Nursing in Omaha. Once she became 
an RN she began her employment at 
Crawford County Memorial Hospital 
around 1961. She worked at CCMH 
for over 30 years. She was a nurs-
ing supervisor for many of those 
years. Of note, she was also among 
the first nurses trained in coronary 
care when the hospital opened its 
CCU back in the 1970s. She could be 
called upon at any time for medical 
concerns from family members and 
neighbors.

This service continues to be avail-
able even today. Above all, as a nurse 

First Ever Crawford County Eight Over Eighty Honored (continued)
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Submitted by Robin Schiltz, 
Gracewell Activity Director

By the time you get this, Christmas will 
have come and gone! A big shout out to 
CCMH, Simone Dubois (in honor of Rose-
mary & Roger Brodersen), and our Grace-
well Team Members for adopting our Resi-
dents for Christmas! They enjoyed their 
gifts, and had a wonderful time! We also 
need to thank Immanuel Lutheran Church 
for the donation of two beautiful Christmas 
trees, and Coleen Bruhn (in honor or Mar-
lan Harm) for the donation for decorations! 
So many others out there have been very 
gracious and giving throughout the year 
of 2022, and we wish to send you all huge 
thank you as well!

We have some new entertainment lined up 
for 2023, along with some different activi-
ties in the works!  We would love to bring 
in speakers from the community to share 
their knowledge or experiences with our 
Seniors! Anyone who has a story to share, 
please reach out to me and I’ll gladly add 
you to our calendar!  

As we say goodbye to the old year, and 
bring in 2023, we wish you and your fam-
ilies a year full of health, happiness, and 
blessings!

Hello Friends!

she gave compassionate skilled care 
to the residents of Crawford County 
for her entire career.

Upon retirement in 1997, she 
and her husband became some of 
the first people in our area to pro-
mote Orphan Grain Train (OGT), 
the Christian volunteer network that 
collects and ships donated food, 
clothing, medical and other needed 
supplies all over the United States 
and around the world. In its begin-
nings back in 1992 they were instru-
mental in establishing and running 
the warehouse in lda Grove. They 
worked tirelessly, traveling to con-
gregations around Iowa and nearby 
states to educate others about the 
organization’s mission work. They 
continued to be in charge of the lda 
Grove Branch for 25 years. She still 
continues to help with the donations 
in Ida Grove every Tuesday along 
with many other dedicated volun-
teers.

Her faith and family are the cen-
tral and the most important parts 
of her life. Our mom has spent her 
whole life caring for others and put-
ting them before herself. Her work 
as a nurse and at OGT are evidence 
of that. However, when our family 
lost my brother’s wife to cancer back 
in 2018, she became more than just 
“grandma” to my two nephews who 
were only 8 and 9 at the time. The 
phrase “It takes a village to raise a 
child” became very real to our fam-
ily. She is always there when they 
need her, and we marvel at her abil-
ity to do what she does. Whether it 
is preparing meals, laundry, feeding 
the cats and dog, or playing taxi, she 
wants to do all she can to love and 
support them.

It amazes us how she never tires 
of sharing her years of wisdom with 
her children and grandchildren and 
shows us how a person can make 
time to help others, regardless of 
age.

Our mother, Barbara Koch, is truly 
the center of our village and we want 
her to know how much she is ap-
preciated.

Margaret Trierweiler, 
Nominated by Julie Schmidt 

and Sherri Freml
She has lived in Denison for 

about 40 years. She was a farmer’s 
daughter in her youth and became a 
farmer’s wife in 1956. She and her 

husband moved off of the farm near 
Arion in 1981. Along with all of the 
duties that go along with helping a 
husband on the farm and raising four 
children, our mother was passionate 
about going to college and getting 
her degree in elementary education. 
She attended Midwestern College in 
Denison, graduated with the class 
of 1970, and began teaching at the 
Denison Community Schools.

One degree wasn’t enough for 
her, so with three young children at 
home, she enrolled in Morningside 
College in Sioux City. We remember 
her studying at the kitchen table well 
after midnight to achieve her goal 
of getting her master’s degree and 
graduating with top honors in 1974.

Her love of history and math was 
passed on to all of her students, and 
many say she changed their lives as 
they came into her classroom hating 
math and left loving it, or at least 
with a new-found appreciation for it.

She taught many grades in her 40-
plus years in Denison. Her favorite 
was fourth grade, but she spent 
some time teaching second and fifth 
grades as well.

She was greatly involved in the 
“Odyssey of the Mind” competi-
tions, the St. Rose spelling bees, 
summer school, and an after-school 
math program called “Math Olym-
piad.” She volunteered her time for 
these extras because of her desire to 
make better students and her love 
of competition. She was so proud 
to receive the “Teacher of the Year” 
award from the Denison Community 
Schools in 2009.

Our mother is a highly driven in-
dividual. Her belief is that nothing is 
ever done half-way, but instead with 
whole heart, soul, and mind. She in-
stilled this determination in all of 
her children. As a child, she had al-
ways wanted to take dance lessons. 
So when we, her two oldest daugh-
ters, were 6 and 3, she enrolled us 
in classes. She spent countless hours 
practicing with us, driving us to 
classes, and making sure we got the 
most from our training. We started 
making a weekly trip to Omaha for 
piano, dance and gymnastics by the 
time we were 10 and 7, and this con-
tinued until we graduated from high 
school.

Our business flourished due to her 
“be the best you can be” attitude and 

her dedication to us and our fine arts 
education.

She has been a member of St. 
Rose of Lima Catholic Church here 
in Denison since she moved here 
in 1981. Before that, she belonged 
to St. Mary’s Church in Dow City. 
She taught Catechism classes to the 
youth of both churches for many 
years, worked at countless funerals 
and church dinners, and to this day, 
at the age of 87, sings in the adult 
choir.

She has one more love we’d like to 
share with you; it is her dedication to 
fitness. Many can remember seeing 
her walk the four miles around Yel-
low Smoke Park as she read a book 
at the same time. We still walk that 
trail with her nearly every day, and 
if it’s raining her favorite quote is, 
“Let’s go, you won’t melt.” Margaret 
Trierweiler is our mother and we are 
so proud of the life she has lived.

Don Uker, 
Nominated by 
Dana Ingerslev

He has resided in Denison since 
July of 1959. Now in retirement, he 
spends the winter months in Casa 
Grande, Arizona. He first came to 
Denison to work at the radio station, 
KDSN, after graduating from Iowa 
State University and serving Uncle 
Sam in the U.S. Army, later owning 
the radio station with Walt Morrison.

During his years at KDSN, he was 
also active with the Donna Reed 
Foundation and promoting the 
Donna Reed Festival. For years the 
Donna Reed Festival was responsi-
ble for bringing in Hollywood direc-
tors, actors and contestants for the 
talent contest hosted by the festival.

He was active in promoting Deni-
son and the Chamber of Commerce 
his entire career. He also served on 
many boards including the Eventide 
Board for over 15 years.

He was very active in the Iowa 
Broadcasters Association, serving 
as president and later being induct-
ed into the Iowa Broadcasters Hall of 
Fame. He was the voice of the Boys 
State Basketball tournament as one 
of the public address announcers for 
39 years before retiring in 2018.

After retirement from the radio 
station, he became a motivational 
speaker and provided seminars 
across the region for various com-
panies such as Farmland Foods and 

Professional Computer Systems. 
Also, during this time, he has writ-
ten and published four books. I be-
lieve Don Uker is more than deserv-
ing of this honor.

Gordon Wiebers, 
Nominated by Family

From the moment he moved his 
family to Denison, he has been an 
advocate for the community and ed-
ucation system, as well as a support-
er of all things Denison. He always 
said, “you get out of a community 
what you put into it” and that is a 
philosophy he instilled in his family.

He first made his mark in the com-
munity through his career in the 
construction industry with Badding 
Construction, as his role with the 
company was integral in promoting 
growth and development of homes 
and numerous company build-
ings in Denison. Through his work 
with Badding Construction, he was 
involved in many major building 
projects including the new fire hall, 
Crawford County Bank, Wells Fargo 
Bank, the addition to the Norelius li-
brary, work on the Job Corps Center, 
Heritage Heights, and Fine Arts Cen-
ter addition to the high school.

His sense of community did not 
stop in his career. Throughout his 
time, he served on the school board, 
was a volunteer firefighter, was a 
member of the chamber of commerce, 
served on the Crawford County de-
velopment board, was a booster club 
member, active in Our Savior Luther-
an Church and most recently served 
on the Denison Zoning Board.

He also volunteered with other 
community members in the renova-
tion of the original Babe Ruth fields 
as well as construction of other com-
munity projects.

In his post-retirement years, he 
continues to support the youth of 
Denison with his presence in the 
stands of Denison athletic events. 
He has always been a big supporter 
of his children, grandchildren and all 
Denison youth. His pride in the com-
munity doesn’t stop at the school. He 
is always promoting the community 
to whoever he meets.

We are proud of the values that our 
mother and father, Gordon Wiebers, 
instilled in each one of us — to con-
tribute to our community in positive 
ways and always make room for one 
more.

First Ever Crawford County Eight Over Eighty Honored (continued)

Happy Holidays From Our Home to Yours
The Eventide Campus kept busy this season by decorating 

trees with the Monarch Basketball Team, gingerbread house 
building, crafting, listening to holiday music and watching their 
favorite Christmas movies! Thank you to those who made the 
holiday season extra special for our residents, tenants and team 
members!



From the Staff...
The employees on the Eventide Campus are here to assist our residents, 

tenants and their families in any way possible. If you have questions or con-
cerns, please do not hesitate to reach out. We are always looking for ways to 
improve the delivery of our services and programs Your input will only help 
us succeed in delivering quality care. Thank you for your continued support!    

Eventide A Senior Living Community
Keep updated on Campus activities and events by 

visiting our webpage, www.eventidehome.com.  

NON-DISCRIMINATION STATEMENT
   Eventide is an equal opportunity provider and employer. Eventide complies with applicable 
Federal civil rights laws and does not discriminate on the bases of race, color, religion, sex, 
national origin, marital status, age, or physical or mental handicap. Eventide provide free 
aids and services to people with disabilities to communicate effectively. Eventide provides 
free language services to those who primary language in not English. If you need assistance 
with any of these services, please contact Eventide Leadership.
	 If you wish to file a Civil Rights program complaint of discrimination, complete the 
USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, found online at http://www.ascr.usda.gov/
complaint_filing_cust.html, or at any USDA office, or call (866) 632-9992 to request the 
form. You may also write a letter containing all of the information requested in the form. 
Send your completed complaint form or letter to us by mail at U.S. Department of Agriculture, 
Director, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence Avenue, S.W., Washington, D.C. 
20250-9410, by fax (202) 690-7442 or email at program.intake@usda.gov. For further 
questions, please CEO Mindi Baker at 712.263-3114.

EVENTIDE FOUNDATION
The Eventide Foundation is a non-profit, tax-exempt charitable corporation formed to collect gifts of 
money and assets to help off-set the expenses of caring for the elderly. Funds collected by the Foundation 
are used to supplement the increasing costs of personal care and to provide amenities to residents that 
would not otherwise be available. As you plan your estate and gift endowments, we ask that you consider 
a gift to the Eventide Foundation. A contribution to the Foundation allows us to provide a fuller quality of 
life to our residents. The Foundation needs your help to continue the work of the Eventide Campus and 
to ensure that each of the residents can live out their life without loss of dignity or respect. We sincerely 
appreciated all the gifts that have been designated to the Eventide Foundation! The following list reflects 
gifts received during the period of September 26, 2022 through December 25, 2022.  
Endowment
	 Gary & Karen Christiansen | Kerry & Jill Kierscht
Memorials
	 In memory of Richard Peters by Wayne & Joyce Miller | In memory of Phil Ketelsen by Bruce & Cyn-

thia Paulsen | In memory of Phil Ketelsen by Anonymous | In memory of David Outhouse by Jason 
& Amy Schultz | In memory of Lorraine Weinbrandt by Jeff & Janet Hoffman | In memory of Norma 
Henningsen by Jason & Amy Schultz 

Christmas Appeal
	 Scott & Carol Brus | Della Peters  | Jim & Toni Lohman  | Jodi Bruhn | Dorothy Enslen | Steve Wilkins 

| Kay Riessen | Peace Lutheran Church, Glidden  | Tim & Lila Bubke | Zion Lutheran Ladies Aid, 
Denison | Norma Berens  | Betty Bilsten | Dan & Danyel Jepsen | In memory of Nancy Brown by Lois 
Greder | In memory of Melvin Baker by Jeanine Baker | In memory of Julie McCutcheon by Verle & 
Linda McCutcheon | In memory of Harold & UnaBell Frehse by Tim  & Candy Stuart | In memory of 
Dorothy Brown by Larry & Sheryl Berner | In memory of Clarence & Theresa Topf by Randy & Sharon 
Thill | In memory of Clara Hoffmeier by Adam & Christine Kragel | In memory of Frances Clausen by 
Adam & Christine Kragel | In memory of Bernadine Kragel by Adam & Christine Kragel  | In memory 
of Ruth Frazier by Cindy & Randy Goslar  | In honor of Our Parents by Jim & Faylenne Slectha | In 
honor of Ruth Moen by Gladys Ahart | In honor of Myrl & Sylvia Hight by Leroy & Marlene Hight | 
In honor of Brownie & Vernet Larson by Jeri Kolpin | In honor of Mr & Mrs Louie Frank by Richard 
& Hilda Frank | In honor of Virgil & Lois Frank by Richard & Hilda Frank | In honor of Mr & Mrs 
R.W. Christensen by Richard & Hilda Frank | In honor of Alice Marie Christensen by Richard & Hilda 
Frank | In honor of Jean Ohl by Bob & Shelley Starman | In honor of Dorothy Friedrichsen by Betty 
Jo Jacoby | In honor of Family Members by Wayne & Joyce Miller | In honor of Dorothy Dettbarn 
Family by Leese Stoffers | In honor of Lorraine Bral by Jim & Joan Bral | In honor of Harold & Darlene 
Baedke by Chuck & Diane Ettleman | In honor of Adeline Ettleman by Chuck & Diane Ettleman | In 
honor of Roseann Gehlsen by Troy & Deb Gehlsen | In honor of James McNamara by Bill Hagerdon 
| In honor of Jeanne Hoffman by Jeff & Melanie Hoffmann | In honor of Paul & Randy Jahn by Ken & 
Gloria Splittgerber | In honor of Kenny & Helen Hinze by Ken & Gloria Splittgerber | In honor of Deb 
Walde Garber by Ken & Gloria Splittgerber | In honor of Peter & Jane Pickel by Larry & Dorothy Rix | 
In honor of Irene Stark by Steve & Bonnie Schmitz | In honor of Bud Barnes by Del & Jean Warren | 
In honor of Jack Brockelsby by Del & Jean Warren | In honor of Mavis & Charlie Hobart by Lonny & 
Dorothy Popp | In honor of Betty Lilleholm by Lonny & Dorothy Popp | In honor of Genevieve Schurke 
by Kevin & Bev Fink | In honor of Al Jaycox by Pat Jaycox | In honor of Marcelene Vogt by Rebecca 
& Ralph Dorale | In honor of Diana Weber by Marvin & Debra Gross | In honor of Nancy Wiley by 
Marvin & Debra Gross | In honor of Marion Thomas by Peggy Cozad | In honor of Earl & Carmen 
Keim by Joan McBride | In honor of Clifford H. Reimers by Loretta M. Reimers | In honor of Loved 
Ones by Duane & Merry Jacoby | In honor of Clara & Otto Goslar by Geraldine Goslar | In honor 
of Don & Fola Hoemann by Craig & Cindy Dozark | In honor of Joan Hiles by Randy’s Diesel Repair, 
Inc. | In honor of Elroy Koch by Scott & Marcy Larson | In honor of Doyle Larson by Scott & Marcy 
Larson | In honor of Joe & Lillian Stehlik by Wes Stehlik | In honor of Loved Ones by Jim & Marsha 
Lindstrom | In honor of Ruth Moen by Melissa Stasko | In honor of Rudie & Henrietta Koch by Gary 
& Judy Koch | In honor of J. Henry & Anna Schroeder by Gary & Judy Koch | In honor of Frank & 
Virgil Dozark by Roger & Delores Dozark | In honor of Eventide Caretakers by Byron & Karen Weiss 
| In honor of Loved Ones by Dale & Sandy Gronau | In honor of Eventide Campus Employees by 
Verle Massman | In honor of Mrs. Ruth Peterson Tuller by Lynn Carlson | In honor of Ralph & Gertrude 
Evers by Greg & Lori Wehle  | In honor of Emmogene & Charles Evers (Nanny & Boppa) by The Dillon 
Family  | In honor of Bill Neumann by Quincy & Meri Pope  | In honor of Don & Fola Hoemann by 
Noel & Sandy Johnson  | In honor of John & Macel Schneider by Noel & Sandy Johnson | In honor 
of Our Loved Ones by Zelda & Jack McDuff  | In honor of Carl Segebart by Ryan & Kari Segebart 
| In honor of LaVerne Milow by The Milow Family – Mike, Brad & Lori | In honor & in memory of 
All Our Loved Ones by Byron Goslar & Rhonda Wessel Goslar | In honor of Al Overhue by Marge 
Overhue | In honor of Lula Baker by Marge Overhue | In honor of Wayne Baker by Marge Overhue

Giving Tuesday
	 Laurent Reinhardt | Mary Popp | Liza Assman | Shelby Denker | Diane Schiltz

STAFF PAYROLL DEDUCTION: 
	 Bob Adams | Doreen Adams  | Paige Andersen | Liz Alcazar | Rebecca Angulo | Kaya Auen | Mindi 

Baker | Tamara Baker | Karen Beam | Mary Burhoop | Carolyn Coe Bruck  | Deb Burk | Elizabeth 
Candelario | Mona Chajon | Autumn Chapman | Connie Chavez | Jennifer Cisneros | Lynette 
Croghan | Andrea Ehlers | Connie Ellis | Antonia Flores | Maria Flores | Brooke French | Abigail 
Friedrichsen | Lynette Gaskill | Chelsey Gonzales | Blenda Gossage | Seth Guzman | Penni Hansen 
| Sara Hansen | Jenelle Higginbottom  | Sarah Hillhouse | Deborah Huisinga | David Hulsebus | 
Michael Johnson | Steve Jorgensen | Jaci Kluender | Kim Korwes | Christine Kragel | Carol Lamaak | 
Deanna Laubscher | Isaac Leinen | Lori Magnuson  | Amy McManigal | Billie Mead | Maddy Nagle 
| Kayla Neddermeyer | Roxie Neumann | Susana Nieto | Yuriana Nieto | Tanya Niles |Daniela 
Oropeza | Carol Quail | Olga Ramos | Amy Rasmussen | Emily Reiser | Keli Remmick | Rafael 
Rodriguez | Stephanie Rodriguez | Abbigail Ronfeldt | Carlos Salazar | Magaly Salgado | Pat 
Schechinger | Kelsey Schiltz | Robin Schiltz | Amy Schultz | Kris Schultz | Kathleen Segebart | Erin 
Staley | Kathy Tech | Krystal Terwilleger | Tina Thompson | Kelsey Tippery | Melody Vazquez | 
Adrian Velasquez | Ana Velasquez | Angeles Villegas | Kara Webb | BreeAnna Whitenack | Paige 
Whitenack | Jennifer Woodbeck

EVENTIDE SENIOR LIVING 
COMMUNITY

The following list reflects gifts received during the period of September 26, 2022 through December 
25, 2022. 

Lynette & Dennis Croghan
St. John’s Lutheran Women’s Missionary League, Charter Oak
Dennis & Coleen Bruhn
Grow Bold With Us Campaign
In memory of Ray & Milrae Franck by Rick & Marla Franck | In memory of Loys & Marjorie Rowen by 

Rick & Marla Franck
Memorials
In memory of Lorraine Weinbrandt by Family

THRIVENT CHOICE
By directing Choice Dollars through Thrivent Choice, eligible members recommend where Thrivent Financial 

distributes some of its charitable outreach grant dollars among participating non-profit organizations 
such as the Eventide Foundation. If you have Choice Dollars available to direct, please consider directing 
them to our organization.  

 EVENTIDE FOUNDATION 
	ENDOWMENT FUND
When you donate to a permanently endowed fund at a qualified community foundation, you are not only 

helping your neighbors today — you are building a stronger community tomorrow. And while that in 
itself is rewarding, with Endow Iowa, you will also get back for giving. You will be eligible to receive a 
25% tax credit for each donation, in addition to any federal tax benefits you may qualify for. Contact 
the Omaha Community Foundation at (800) 794-3458 for more information on how Endow Iowa is 
helping donors do good works within the community, forever. If you are interested in donating, please 
make checks payable to the Eventide Foundation Endowment Fund and send them to The Omaha Com-
munity Foundation at 1120 S. 101st Street, Suite 320 in Omaha. 

In publishing a list of so many names, it is possible that we may have misspelled, omitted or other-
wise listed your name incorrectly. If so, please notify the Christine Kragel in the Foundation Office at 

(712) 263-3114, ext. 240 so that we can make the necessary corrections. Thank you.
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Community Contacts
Mindi Baker, CEO 
Amy Schultz, Gracewell Administrator 
Christine Kragel, Community Relations & 

Foundation Director 
Kara Webb, RN, Silveridge Director of As-

sisted Living 
Shannon Cose, Heritage Heights and Real-

ife Resident Services Manager

Facilities
Gracewell: 712-263-3114               Heritage Heights: 712-263-6631

Realife Cooperative: 712-263-8169               Silveridge Assited Living: 712-263-2639

Eventide Board of 
Directors

Mark Gray, President
Danyel Jepsen, Vice President

Tonya Eller, Secretary/Treasurer
Coleen Bruhn         Mark Spiegel
Deryl Hennings        Rachel Desy

Self-Determination (cont): The resident has the right to and the facility 
must promote and facilitate resident self-determination through support of 
resident choice, including but not limited to: 

d.	 The resident has the right to receive visitors of his or her choosing 
at the time of his or her choosing, subject to the resident’s right to deny 
visitation when applicable, and in a manner, that does not impose on the 
rights of another resident. 

iv.	 The facility must provide reasonable access to a resident by any 
entity or individual that provides health, social and legal or other services 
to the resident, subject to resident’s right to deny or withdraw consent at 
any time; and

v.	 The facility must have written policies and procedures regarding 
the visitation rights of residents, including those setting forth any clinically 
necessary or reasonable restriction or limitation or safety restriction or limi-
tation, when such limitations may apply consistent with the requirements 
of this subpart, that the facility may need to place on such rights and the 
reasons for the clinical or safety restriction or limitation. 

Resident Rights

Gracewell Resident Care 
At Gracewell, each resident has a RN coordinator, also known as a 

Nurse Manager, to help ensure overall quality of care. Lori Magnuson 
is the Nurse Manager for residents on Traditional Ridge and Hearthside 
Corner Households; her office is an immediate left at the Hearthside Cor-
ner entry. You can also reach Lori at (712) 263.3114, ext. 245. Mary Jo 
Pfeifer is the Nurse Manager for residents on Legacy Center and Memory 
Lane Households; her office is an immediate right inside Legacy Center. 
You can also reach Mary Jo at (712) 263.3114, ext 244. If you have 
health related questions or concerns about your loved one, it is best to 
start with the Floor Nurse, then the Nurse Manager for the household. 

Honoring Silveridge Veterans
Amanda Miller from St. Croix Hospice helped honor Silveridge Assisted 

Living Veterans for the their service to our country. Pictured above from left 
to right are: John Cookson, Norman Christiansen, Richard Blum, Amanda 
Miller, Thomas Casteel, Jack Jessen and Wayne Kuhlmann. We salute their 
courage, honor and bravery on Veterans Day and always. 


